
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Employer, 
  
The Department of Labor & Industry, Office of Unemployment Compensation (UC), is reaching out 
to as many employers as possible to give you an update about some delays you may experience 
as a result of historic high UC claims volume. We are also asking for your assistance because 
there are some steps you can take to help us manage the resulting work load. 
  
Some of you may have little or no UC experience, while others know the process well. After a claim 
is filed the employer receives the Notice of Application, form UC-45. This form contains the 
separation information the claimant provided to us during the application process. We ask 
employers to return this form when there is a conflict between the clamant provided information 
and the employer information. If there are no discrepancies, please do NOT return the form. Only 
returning the form if you need to identify a conflict will greatly reduce our incoming mail and save 
countless hours in mail processing time.  
  
In addition to the UC-45, employers will also receive the Notice of Financial Determination, form 
UC-44F(3) and the Request for Relief From Charges, form UC-44FR. Please be aware that the 
volume of claims and the need to maintain social distancing will cause all these mailings to be 
delayed. We are aware that appeals to the UC-44F(3) may be necessary and requesting relief from 
charges will also be important. The department understands mail delays may make it difficult to 
respond timely. We plan to be liberal when applying the relief from charge deadlines. When filing 
appeals, please keep a record of when determinations are received and when and how the appeal 
is filed. 
  
Also, please be aware some of the UC Board of Review’s referee offices are proceeding to 
schedule unemployment compensation appeal hearings. Due to the COVID-19 crisis, all hearings 
are temporarily being scheduled as telephone hearings. Please be sure to check your mail for 
hearing notices. If you are scheduled for a hearing, please provide your telephone number to the 
referee office as requested on the hearing notice. If you will have any witnesses presenting 
testimony from a different telephone number, provide the telephone number of each witness. 
  
If you're an impacted employer, get additional information and check out FAQs on our COVID-19 

page, https://www.uc.pa.gov/COVID-19/Pages/default.aspx. 
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